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    Holy Trinity College
9-29 Chapel Street
COOKSTOWN

Co Tyrone

BT80 8QB

Principal:   Mrs I Russell  BA (Hons) MTD PQH (NI)
A Specialist Sports and English Academy


28 November 2019

Dear Parent/Guardian

Students and staff have had a very positive start to Term 1 and I am confident, that this will continue as we progress to a busy and vibrant December.  Year 8 have settled very well into College life, and students in                        Years 11–14 are in full preparation for GCSE and GCE Exams.

I would like to thank the very many parents and students who have ensured that uniform and presentation are meeting our school uniform expectations.  We will continue with our regular uniform checks to maintain high standards and we appreciate your support in this matter. 

Similar can be said with regard to Mobile Phones.  Mobiles should be switched off and placed inside the inner blazer pocket, out of sight.  Should mobiles be seen, they will be confiscated on the first occasion and stored safely until a parent/guardian can collect the item. 

Important information re School Exams and other key events is referred to below.

Year 13  GCE Mock Examinations                                                                                                                                                                The GCE Mock Examinations for your child will commence on Monday 2nd December 2019 and finish at the end                 of Period 6 on Friday 6th  December 2019, after which your child will return to normal subject Timetable.         Those students involved in Repeat GCSE Maths (M1/M2) will complete this Exam on Tuesday 10th December.                 All Year Groups will be engaged in Exams during this period, either written or practical.
This is a critical time in the Examination calendar and Year 13 students should understand the importance of effective planning and preparation, study, and time management for their forthcoming GCE Mock Examinations.  The outcomes of the GCE Mock Examinations will provide you, your child and the College with an assessment                 of their individual performance in each subject.   Please note that, normal Timetable will continue each day unless a student is scheduled to complete an Examination.  Student Attendance is therefore essential during this week.  This assessment period is carried out rigorously and it also provides an opportunity for your child to experience the conditions under which public examinations are set.

Year 13 pupils will receive a ‘Study Day’ on Wednesday 4th December, to provide pupils with additional time to engage in revision in preparing for examinations.  Pupils should not attend school on this day. 
The format for Year 13 Examinations is as follows:

	Day      
	Dat        Date
	Examination Subjects
	Amendments

	Monday
	2nd  December
	Exam Timetable Periods 1 – 6
	Normal Timetable  (see Exam Timetable)

	Tuesday 
	3rd December
	Exam Timetable Periods 1 - 6
	Normal Timetable  (see Exam Timetable)

	Wednesday
	4th December
	None
	Study Day

	Thursday
	5th  December
	Exam Timetable Periods 1 - 6
	Normal Timetable  (see Exam Timetable)

	Friday
	6th December
	Exam Timetable Periods 1 - 6
	Normal Timetable  (see Exam Timetable)

	Tuesday 
	10th December
	Maths GCSE Repeat Periods 1 - 2
	Normal timetable 


The Year 13 Examination Timetable has been placed on the College website.

It would be helpful if you could remind your child of the following during the Exam Period:

· Attend school every day and on time

· Use the Subject Revision Booklet to ensure you know what you have to revise for each exam
· Due to Subject options, students will be involved in either Examinations or normal Timetable.                       
Students are therefore advised to bring their subject books to school each day as per Week 1 Timetable 

· Basic equipment – black / blue pen; pencil; ruler; rubber; red pen for underlining; calculator (if required); 
maths equipment
· Answer all questions as best as you possibly can

· Raise your hand for teacher attention if you have a query during the exam

· Do not attempt to talk to any other pupil during the exam

· Mobile phones must be switched off (as required)

· Good Luck in all your exams

Read-Write Gold:
This is a simple and easy to use software programme suitable for all students, to assist with and build confidence in reading, spelling and the development of writing skills.  It is particularly useful for subjects that require a lot of coursework/portfolio work.  

The College has embraced Assistive Technology in line with Public Examination Regulations and encourage its use for specific GCSE Exams.  Those students identified as requiring access arrangements, eg reader, should familiarise themselves with the programme in preparation for use in public examinations.  Students have been advised to download the software using their school C2K email address, both in school and at home.  Further information about the software is available on the school website www.holytrinitycollege.org in the Pupil section. 
2019 Exam Results:
Public Examination Results from the August 2019 Examination Series have been finalised and I am delighted to inform you that the upward trend in GCSE and A Level Results continues. 
	  Headline Indicator
	             Non-Grammar NI Average
	    Holy Trinity College

	% of Year 12 pupils achieving 5 or more  GCSEs or equivalent at Grades A* - C
	77.3%
	89%

	% of Year 12 pupils achieving 5 or more GCSEs or equivalent at Grades A* - C including English & Maths
	52.4%
	58.7%

	% of pupils entered for A Levels or equivalent and achieving 3 or more  Grades A* - C
	57.2%
	61.8%

	% of pupils entered for A Levels or equivalent and achieving 2 or more Grades A* - E
	96.4%
	98.6%


These exam achievements reflect the hard work of our pupils, ably supported by conscientious and committed staff to enable each pupil to realise their potential.  Well done to all of our examination pupils of 2019.
Christmas Lunch will be served in the Canteen on Thursday 12 December.

Christmas Market and Winter Wonderland:

This huge event will occur on Tuesday 17th December.  Enjoy the delights of Father Christmas, last minute presents, stocking fillers, the characters from Disney’s ‘Frozen’, alongside entertainment, food and craic.                       Apart from enjoying the festivities, this event contributes to fundraising for additional facilities and resources                for the new College Build. 

Holy Trinity Alumni Association:

This is your chance to support our new College Build.  Log onto the College website www.holytrinitycollege.org and sign up to £5 monthly instalments or £60 yearly payment and be part of a winning team that will provide your child with a state-of-the-art campus, excellent facilities, a blended curriculum and industry engagement.  
As a school of, and for, our community, Holy Trinity College does not ask our parents/guardians to subsidise the school via school funds.  The Department of Education will contribute substantially to our Capital Build, but we have ambition to add much more.  Our aim is to raise £1m to contribute towards the best education possible for all students.  Local business and community leaders are already on board, but as a parent/guardian, your support is equally valued.  Sign up to the College Alumni Association today and play your part in building for the future, our children’s future.  Together, we will make this work for the benefit of our children. 

Whilst the Parent App will inform you on a daily basis, please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any concerns or comments about the work of the school.  Your feedback is always appreciated, enabling us to be proactive in ensuring the best possible education for your child. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish your child every success in his/her forthcoming exams.  Students should prepare thoroughly for the Examinations and approach them with a determination to do their best.                Your support in ensuring your child is fully prepared is essential.  As always, if you have any concerns regarding the examination process, please do not hesitate to contact the Head of Year 13, Mrs Morgan.
Yours sincerely
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